DEER LAKE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Thursday, March 12th, 2009
George Boyer, President, called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M.

A notice of the Board Meeting was duly posted in compliance with the Florida Statutes.

Established a quorum:  With all the Board members present (George Boyer, Rob Cooper, Bob Golden, Jeff Holiman, and Joe Hosfeld), a quorum was established. Also present were approximately 15 homeowners, and Community Association Manager Bob Gelles of Schoo Management.

Minutes: Jeff motioned to approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting and Board Meeting of January 22nd, 2009. Bob Golden seconded, and the minutes were unanimously approved.

Opening Comments: George recognized the efforts of the community repair volunteers organized by Bob and Joe to assist with the playground equipment removal and repair, the parking lot bid process, and mailbox repairs throughout the community. George also reported that Don Courtois will collect well and pump readings monthly, saving the Association $4,000 in 2009. The Board expressed the community’s appreciation to Don for his efforts.

Financial and Collection Update: George reported that the 2008 Income and Expense statements were finalized, and unchanged from what was reported at the last Board meeting. 2008 total annual income exceeded expenses by $17,570. There was a reserves balance at year-end of $150,308. Collections of delinquent accounts are making good progress.

Unfinished Business: (a) Parking lot repair, seal coating and striping – the cost will be $4,870 and will be paid from the reserves (b) Playground repair proposal – the estimated cost is $7,530 also to be paid from the reserves. After discussion, Rob motioned to approve an expenditure of up to $8,500. Joe seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved. Additionally, a gutter will be added to the pool side of the clubhouse at an expense of up to $2,500. Three (3) bids will be obtained for the work. 
New Business: (a) Approval of attorney Hahn Loeser & Parks LLC. Engagement letter – After discussion, Joe motioned to approve the law firm as the Association’s new attorney. Jeff seconded, and the motion was approved by a majority vote of George Boyer, Bob Golden, Jeff Holiman, and Joe Hosfeld. Rob Cooper abstained from voting, as he is an attorney with Hahn Loeser & Parks. (b) Clubhouse parking passes – There have been some violations of the Association’s policies on overnight clubhouse parking. Passes must be obtained from a Board Member and displayed in the vehicle to park overnight at the clubhouse. (c) Clubhouse teenager issues – there has been some activity at the clubhouse by teenagers in the community and their guests that violates the Association’s documents and Rules & Regulations. This will continue to be monitored. (c) Commercial vehicles with signs on the vehicle – there was one homeowner in violation of the Association’s documents regarding commercial vehicles and signs. The matter went to small claims court, and a resolution was agreed upon. After discussion, Joe motioned to settle the matter based on the resolution reached. Jeff seconded, and the motion passed by a vote of 4 to 1. Bob Golden was opposed.
With no further business to discuss, Joe made a motion to adjourn, and Jeff seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Gelles

Community Association Manager

